
February 4, 2025 

Office of the Attorney General 
Attention: Rules Committee / Lesley French, Chief of Staff 
P.O. Box 12548 
Austin, Texas 78711-2548 

Re: Request for OAG Opinion – University of Interscholastic League 

Dear Opinion Committee:  

As you are aware, the University Interscholastic League (UIL) provides educational extracurricular 
contests.  In fulfilling this function, it focuses on ensuring fair competitions.  UIL has received 
several complaints regarding its competitions and has realized a need for clarity regarding its 
authority and the meaning of certain laws.  Please see the attached for the specific questions that 
need to be resolved.  Given that these competitions are currently under way, resolution of these 
issues is time-sensitive, and expedited review would be appreciated. 

Please let me know if there is anything else I may do to assist or explain in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Morath 
Commissioner of Education 
Texas Education Agency  
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